

San Diego Unified School District Financial Planning and Development Financial Planning, Monitoring and Accountability



District Advisory Council (DAC) for Compensatory Education Programs

Harold J. Ballard Center - 2375 Congress Street - San Diego, CA 92110

April 19, 2017 General Meeting Minutes

Questions or concerns send via email to dac.sdusd@gmail.com.

All meeting materials and audio recordings are posted at DAC web link.

| Item | Description/Actions | Action requested of DAC Representative |
|---|---|--|
| 1. Call to OrderApproval of 4/19/17 Agenda | Action: Suzy Reid, DAC Chairperson | The meeting was Called to Order at 6:32 p.m. by Suzy Reid. • The Chair asked for the general body to review the 3/15/17 agenda. Motion by Mason Elementary to approve the agenda as written; Seconded by Lafayette Elementary. Hearing no objections, all items on the agenda were approved by a show of blue cards (25). Two (2) abstentions. |
| 2. Welcome • Approval of 3/15/17 Minutes | Action: Suzy Reid, DAC Chairperson | • Motion by Mason Elementary to ratify the 3/15/17 Minutes. The Motion was seconded by Bell Middle. By a show of blue cards in favor of (25). The 3/15/17 Minutes were ratified as written. None opposed. |
| Ballard Parent Center News | Informational: Elneda Shannon, Manager Ballard Parent Center | • Shannon announced the following event hosted by the FACE department: Sex Trafficking Awareness Presentation and Resource Fair Tuesday, May 23, 2017 at from 6:00 – 7:30 pm Harold J. Ballard Parent Center Auditorium Childcare, translation and refreshments provided Call 619-293-4431 for more information or visit the FACE website at: https://www.sandiegounified.org/parentoutreach . |
| Introduction of District Staff | Informational: Suzy Reid, DAC Chairperson | The Chairperson acknowledged presenters, community members, special guest and district staff. |

A Special "Thank you" to Drew Rowlands, Chief Operations Officer and the Food and Nutrition Services staff for providing a delicious sampling of food that is offered to our students across the district. Visit the Food and Nutrition Services website at https://www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at www.sandi.net/food and the Farm to School website at



San Diego Unified School District Financial Planning and Development Financial Planning, Monitoring and Accountability



| MA | PLEASE POST |
|----|-------------|
| 8 | |
| • | |

| Item Description/Actions Action requested of DAC Representative | | |
|---|---|--|
| Item | Description/Actions | Action requested of DAC Representative |
| 3. Executive Board Items • Chair Update Take to your SSCs | Informational: Suzy Reid, DAC Chairperson | The Chairperson reviewed the meetings topics and asked the representatives to open dialogue with their site principal and SSC about the following: What is the conversation at your school site around LCAP? How are the LCAP actions reflected at your school site? Discuss the various requirements of Title I. Why is the Title I Central budget different after the release of the Governor's May Revise? The Chairperson reminded the representatives to upload all fliers into Peach Jar and include in the information with your site communications. Send Suzy Reid, DAC Chairperson your questions at dac.sdusd@gmail.com. Visit the DAC website for meeting minutes, handouts and audio recording from each general meeting. |
| 4. District Items • Title I Programs – Private Schools Title I, Part A: The reauthorization of Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA) was signed into law by President Obama on December 10, 2015. The reauthorized legislation called Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) replaces ESEA under NCLB. Visit the CDE ESSA website: http://www.cde.ca.gov/essa. | Informational: Peggy Zicker, Program Manager, NCLB Private Schools Services NCLB - No Child Left Behind Act ESSA - Every Student Succeeds Act ESEA - Elementary & Secondary | Zickert gave a detailed presentation on the district's requirements of Equitable Participation of Private Schools under the Every Student Succeeds Act or ESSA. Below is a brief summary of the information presented to the members. Non-profit private and non-public schools must be invited to participate in the San Diego Unified Title I Equitable Services Program. Title I identified students (targeted assistance) eligible to receive services is based on allocation not actual Title I dollars, only services provided. Zickert explained what the equitable services were. Equitable participation is monitored and enforced by the CDE through the Ombudsman's Office during Federal and Program Monitoring audit. Discussion ensured on the process used by the district to determine the number of eligible students receiving equitable services at private schools. |



San Diego Unified School District Financial Planning and Development Financial Planning, Monitoring and Accountability



PLEASE POST

| Item | Description/Actions | Action requested of DAC Representative |
|--|---|---|
| Visit the Title I, Part A, Equitable Services for eligible students website: http://www.cde.ca.gov/sp/sw/t1/equitable-servicesfaqs.asp . | Contact the CDE Title I Policy and Program Guidance Office at 916-319-0917 or visit the CDE website at TITLEI@cde.ca.gov . | Due to time constraint, Peggy Zickert has been invited to present at the May 17, 2017 general meeting. The general body is interested in the data on the total number of low income students receiving equitable services and the total number of private schools participating in the program. |
| | | Contact Peggy Zickert, Program Manager Private Schools at 858-496-8107 or send an email to pzickert@sandi.net . |
| • LCAP | • Informational: Stanley Anjan, Executive Director – Family and Community Engagement (FACE) | Anjan and the FACE team were asked to develop a step-by-step demonstration to show the general body how to navigate to the LCAP <u>online survey</u>. Anjan asked the members to divide into groups, review and discuss each goal, then to submit their feedback. |
| | | Anjan encouraged the parents, staff, students and other stakeholders to visit the LCAP website at https://www.sandiegounified.org/what-lcap . Send questions or feedback via email to lcap@sandi.net . The LCAP is currently available in multi-languages. |
| | | Stanley Anjan can be reached via cell phone at 619-381-0779 or visit the new FACE website at http://sdusdfamilies.org for additional resources. |
| 5. Public Comment | 2,0 | Calendar Committee representative announced votes are being collected and tallied. Submit your input before the deadline. |

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00 p.m. Minutes recorded by Maria D. Johnson, Administrative Aide – Financial Planning, Monitoring and Accountability department.

Contact Mary Johnson, Resource Teacher at 619-725-5611 or the Financial Planning, Monitoring and Accountability department at 619-725-5605 if you have any questions. All meeting handouts and audio recordings are posted to the District Advisory Council (DAC) website.

Next Scheduled DAC General Meeting scheduled on 5/17/17 at the Harold J. Ballard Parent Center from 6:30-8:00 p.m. (Child care and Spanish translation are only provided during the General DAC Meeting.)

Next Scheduled Executive Board Meeting scheduled on 5/3/17 at the Harold J. Ballard Parent Center from 6:00-7:30 p.m.